

June 2, 2016 Conference Call Gibraltar-Skillman

Jim Thompson, – Gibraltar

Scott Cherry, Dion Katsouros – Skillman Corporation

Dr. Lauck, Dr. McCall, Todd VanKeppel, Lisa Frankus – VCS

VHS

Jim Thompson would like to arrange a meeting the week of June 13th to discuss the Marker Boards. He will email Julie and Jim some dates and times. A second walk-through is scheduled on June 8th at 1:00 p.m. Bids will be opened on June 23rd at 2:00 p.m.

New Elementary School

Everything is on schedule. They have begun erecting steel. The masonry mock-up will be ready to view next week.

Memorial /Cooks Elementary

Construction will begin on the gymnasiums when school is out for the summer. The Board approved the bidding schedule for Memorial and Cooks Corners additions/renovations at the May 26th regular Board meeting. First bid for the additions/renovations at Memorial will be advertised on June 7th and the Bid opening is July 7th. First bid for the additions/renovations at Cooks Corners will be advertised on June 21st and the Bid opening is July 18th. Both contract Awards will be at the July 21st Regular Board Meeting at the Administration Building.

Jim Thompson has some design items in the special needs rooms at Memorial and Cooks that he would like to discuss with Julie, the Special Education Team, and Principals. He will send an e-mail to Julie that she can forward on to the other parties for input. Designs and space do not allow the playgrounds at Cooks and Memorial to be the same size, as requested by the Principals. Jim will send Julie some alternative plans to consider.

Todd and his crew will be capturing the playground equipment that they want to retain from Cooks and Memorial.

Misc. Discussion

A Site Plan Review Meeting for Memorial Elementary is on June 7th at 9:30 a.m. in the Council Chambers.

Beauty Creek

Scott expects to receive a proposal from DLZ for the engineering, survey and soil testing. He is seeking additional proposals.

Superintendent's Advisory Committee

Jim Thompson sent proposed meeting dates for upcoming SAC meetings for Julie's approval. There will be some new members to the committee who will need extra time to be brought up to speed.

Wetlands

Todd reported he met with IDEM representatives who informed him that a fence around the wetlands at Heavilin Road is not needed. It was determined that the fence can be removed and we will get a credit for that cost.